

Confédération Internationale de la Pêche Sportive fondée en 1952

Rome, March 2nd 2022

- To C.I.P.S. National Federations
- To C.I.P.S. National Organisations
- To C.I.P.S. International Federations
- To Members of Praesidium

Dear Sport Friends,

I inform you that with reference to the facts that are occurring in Ukraine, CIPS has expressed its denial towards these events with letter addressed to the Russian Federation of Sport Angling and to the Belarusian Federation of Hunters and Fishermen that you find attached.

It is in this aim that CIPS requests all its member Federations to refrain from sending any national Teams, athletes, Clubs to any possible sport fishing events taking place in Russia or Belarus.

At the same time, the organisers of CIPS/FIPS international championships are requested not to accept the participation of Russian or Belarusian teams, athletes, Clubs in the above-mentioned events.

This decision comes into force from the date of issuing of this communication until the events do not improve.

Best regards.

Prof. Ugo Claudio Matteoli C.I.P.S. President

Gandre Maried